Town Board Zoning Hearing 

July 31, 2013
The hearing was called to order in the Frankfort Town Hall at 7:10 p.m., July 31st, 2013, by Town Board Chair Bryce Black.  Town Officials present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Donna Juleff, Kay Hamilton, Dwight Jelle, Tina Bee, Don Gisch, Donna Gates, Richard McDermott and Maureen Manore. Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar was present.
Also attending were Randy Richardson, Audrey Richardson, Nancy Gisch, Paula Heimer, Mathew Heath, Greg Bechel and Attorney Brian Nodolf.
A notice of this hearing was posted in three places on July 16, 2013.    A notice was published in the Courier Wedge on July 18th and 27th. 

The Town Chair asked the Plan Commission Chair to give a summary of the current draft zoning ordinance.

Dwight Jelle gave a presentation which covered the changes made to the draft zoning ordinance since the Public Hearing held by the Plan Commission on July 15th, the various proposed districts and the proposed district map.  He discussed what the different district characteristics were as well as the supplemental uses. He also discussed the Conditional Use Permit section of the ordinance.
There were a few questions and comments:
-Audrey Richardson asked if a resident can request to be re-zoned?

-Yes, the procedure is outlined in the ordinance, submit request to the Plan Commission, send out to the neighbors, is how it starts.

-Gwen-You are probably asking if it can be done now?  It would require that the document be sent back to the Plan Commission.  If the Town Board is comfortable with the district map they can enact the ordinance and a re-zone can be submitted for afterward.

-Brian Nodolf stated that the Town Board could make changes to the District Map tonight.  He brought up some issues he had with the Zoning Ordinance; 1. The map should be mostly AG not AG/RES; 2.The ordinance prohibits mining and zoning is supposed to be regulatory, not prohibitory; 3.The 50 acres limit on mine size should be on a case by case basis in the Conditional Use Permit section.
-Denny Richardson asked if there was  correlation between agriculture and mining.


-Gwen- Only that they both tend to use large parcels of land.

-Audrey Richardson asked to have her land rezoned to Agricultural.
The Town Chair closed the hearing at 8:20 p.m.
Maureen Manore

Clerk

